
6 

 

 

 

Welcome, as ever, to our weekly newsletter. 

The last half term in school is always a very busy time, with completion of curriculum work, summer 
production, sports day, end of year reports and transition days as well as behind the scenes 
preparations being made for the forthcoming year. Suddenly we have only three weeks of term to 
go!  

Last week: 

We ended last week with our Sports Day on 
Friday 23rd June 2023. As you know we held 
Reception and KS1 ‘s event in the morning, and 
KS2’s in the afternoon. The weather stayed kind 
to us – not too hot and dry! Thank you so much 
to everyone who was able to come and support 
the children and attend the events. The staff 
team and children appreciated your attendance. 
We hope you enjoyed coming.  

Sports Day Results  

Congratulations to our Blue (Norfolk) team for winning the sports day 

Team  Red Blue Yellow Green 

 Howard Norfolk Beaumont Stapleton 

Rec and KS1 (am) 
(Cheetahs , Jaguars and Leopards)  

73 96 76 54 

KS2 (pm) 
(Lions, Pumas and Tigers) 

121 102 86 100 

Whole School Total  194 198 162 154 

Place 2nd 1st 3rd 4th 

Well done to each and every competitor, and each of our 4 teams for their efforts, attitudes and 

sportsmanship.  

Round the Field    Year 5 and Year 6 event winners: 

Congratulations to all who took part and to the 3 first across the line in this Carlton traditional end 

of sports day event.    

o 1st Lucas S – Y6 

o 2nd Oli – Y6 

o 3rd Beth - Y6  
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This week: 

• Our Pumas and Tigers rehearsals for the summer show are well and truly underway. There 
have been some lovely sounds around school of well sung catchy songs being sung!  
 

• Our Year 6 pupils who will be moving to Snaith School have had their 3 days of transition 
(Wed, Thu and Fri). Those pupils moving to Holy Family Catholic High School or Brayton 
Academy have theirs at later point.  

 

• Guest assemblies: This week we had 2 guest assemblies: 
o On Monday Reverend Becky part led our assembly and talked about how special our 

planet is ,how special animals are and  how Christians believe in creation. 
o On Wednesday we had Sharon visit us again and lead our whole school assembly on 

the Jewish religion. Sharon visited our school earlier in the academic year to talk 
about the Jewish festival Hanukkah. This time is was a more general overview of the 
Jewish religion. The children were very interested and respectful in the information 
Sharon shared about what life is like as a Jew. She talked about the importance of 
candles as symbols of light, Shabbat, visiting a Synagogue, Torah (scroll), bar 
mitzvahs and much more.  It was very informative and interesting.  
 

 

• On Friday (today) we are holding our 6th ‘Good to be Gold’ celebration event, having 
reached our whole school target of 50 points for behaviour this week.  It is superb to see 
that 91% of the school took part in the full reward session – as they had shown consistently 
positive behaviour in the 6 weeks it took for us to reach our whole school target. As always 
children get to choose from a range of activities to enjoy as reward for their ‘gold 
behaviour’.  



A reminder of Classes for next year: 

Last week I shared with you the class structure, names and allocated teachers for September 2023. 
I also shared this in assembly on Monday.  

 

We will be holding  ‘move-up’ mornings in school on Friday 14th July 2  and Monday 17th July 2023 

when children will be getting the opportunity to spend time with their new class and teacher 

Clubs finished! A reminder that clubs have now finished for this term – thanks to all of the staff who 
have facilitated a club and to all of the children who have signed up and participated.  

Important information re National Education Union’s Strike Action on  Wednesday 5th July  and 
Friday 7th July 2023. As previously stated, it is highly likely that the NEU strikes will result in Carlton 
Primary School  being closed for those two days.   I am sorry for the inconvenience this will cause.  

As with previous strike days, we will again , if required,  be providing support for vulnerable 
children and children of critical workers (NHS staff and other emergency services). Therefore, if 
your child has an Education Health Care Plan OR you are considered a critical worker as outlined 
above, AND have no alternative child care provision available to you please do get in touch with us.   

If the strike is called off we of course will be open as usual. However, I need to stress that there has 
been no indication that the strike will be called off.  I will of course keep you updated.  

 

Rec Ash Mrs Smith 

Y1 Beech Miss Marshall 

Y2 Hawthorne Mrs  Burton (and Mrs Reading)

Y3 Oak Miss Gray 

Y4 Pine Mrs Reading & Mrs Short 

Y5 Silver Birch Miss Edenbrow

Y6 Willow Mrs Jevens (& Mrs Short)

September  2023  Class Names and Teachers



Tesco Community Grant : Carlton Primary School’s  Nature Garden Regeneration bid 

Attention everyone who shops at Tesco!  We are seeking financial support from the Tesco grant for 

our  Nature Garden Regeneration. This project is to develop our outdoor area where children can 

explore wildlife and develop outdoor forest school skills, whilst also learning about growing food 

and produce.  

I am delighted to share with you that our application to the Tesco Community Grants Scheme has 

been successful and our project will be put forward to a customer vote in Tesco stores. Voting will 

commence in store from the first week of July 2023 until the end of September 2023.  

Which Tesco stores? 

• Selby, YO8 4QQ (Large  store) 

• Selby Brayton Exp, YO8 9EG (Small store)  
 

The project with the highest number of votes across our region will receive £1,500 (or the amount 

that was requested up to this value), the second placed project £1,000 (or the amount that was 

requested up to this value), and the third placed project £500.   

 

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per 

transaction and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token 

We would love you to vote for our Nature Garden project if you visit either of these Tesco 

stores! Thank you in advance.  

  

Reminder we need your plastic bottle tops!   

Please support our participation in the excellent 

‘SchoolCycled’ project. We would love you to all start 

collecting any bottle tops (milk, soft drinks, cordial, 

shampoo etc etc) and bring them into school. The 

more we collect the more goodies school received and 

the better it is for the environment!  

Please  save all of your plastic bottle tops – regardless of what product they are from – and bring 
them into school.  Please also ask friends, family members and or neighbours  to support us with 
this! 

 
Website and twitter reminder:   Check out our website and twitter feeds for  photos and examples 
of what is happening in each class in school. 

https://carltonprimary.setschools.uk/           https://twitter.com/CarltonPS_SET 

Have a good weekend! Thank you for your support of our school.  

 

https://carltonprimary.setschools.uk/
https://twitter.com/CarltonPS_SET


Regards and best wishes 

Jon Watson 

Head teacher 
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Important dates: 
Please see some important dates for the rest of the summer term below, for your reference.   
 
Summer Term 2023 : 
Wednesday 12th July   Pumas and Tigers Performance  
    Performance for school 2pm – 3pm  
    Performance for parents 5.30pm – 6.30pm  
Friday 14th July   Move up Morning 1 – internal transition day  
    Year 6 Leaver’s Fest 
    Reports home to parents  
Monday 17th July   Move up Morning 2 - internal transition day 
Friday 21st July     Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 9.30am – 11am (approx.) 

Friday 21st July 2023  Last of school term/year -  school closed for the summer  break   
Monday 24th & 25th July Disaggregated Inset Days – School closed for pupils 
 
Monday 4th September  Staff Training day 
Tuesday 5th September  Children return to school  
 
 
All dates can  be found on our website:    Term Dates – Carlton Primary (setschools.uk)     

 

https://carltonprimary.setschools.uk/term-dates/

